NSW Department of Education - School Infrastructure



Manly Vale Public School

Summer holidays construction works

December 2019

Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing \$6.7 billion over the next four years to deliver 190 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. In addition, a record \$1.3 billion is being spent on school maintenance over five years. This is the largest investment in public education infrastructure in the history of NSW.

Manly Vale Public School upgrade

The upgrade for Manly Vale Public School is well underway to deliver new facilities and learning spaces to provide for projected growth in student enrolments in the area.

Progress summary

The majority of the upgrade works to Manly Vale Public School have been completed, including:

- 40 new classrooms
- the library
- the canteen
- the hall and adjacent seating area
- refurbished school offices
- the OOSH room
- covered outdoor learning areas (COLA)
- repainted basketball court

Summer school holidays works

An elevated "wombat" pedestrian crossing will be constructed in Gibbs Street, outside the school. This wombat crossing will provide further safety for school students and the community as they cross Gibbs Street. These works will take place in the school holidays between 6 and 25 January 2020.

As the crossing is being built, there will be times when Gibbs Street is partially closed. Traffic controllers will be on hand to ensure cars move through safely.

Additional works will continue over the summer break on the school grounds including, landscaping, stage 2 graphics installation, directional signage, and rectification of defects.

We thank you for your patience while these important upgrade works continue.

For more information contact:

School Infrastructure NSW

 ${\it Email: school infrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au}$

Phone: 1300 482 651

www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au



NSW Department of Education - School Infrastructure

Frequently asked questions

What works will be completed over the holidays?

An elevated "wombat" pedestrian crossing will be constructed in Gibbs Street, outside the school. This wombat crossing will provide further safety for school students and the community as they cross Gibbs Street. These works will take place in the school holidays between 6 and 25 January 2020.

As the crossing is being built, there will be times when Gibbs Street is partially closed. Traffic controllers will be on hand to ensure cars move through safely.

Additional works will continue on the school grounds between 20 December 2019 and 25 January 2020, including landscaping, stage 2 graphics installation, directional signage and rectification of defects.

What are the construction working hours?

Construction hours over the summer break will be as per the standard hours:

- Monday to Friday, 7am to 5pm
- Saturday, 8am to 3pm.

No work is to be undertaken on Sundays or on public holidays.

Will construction take place over Christmas and New Year?

No work will take place on public holidays or Sundays.

What safety measures will be in place?

The health and safety of the community is our highest priority. Temporary fencing is erected around the construction site to secure the area and prevent public access.

What steps will be taken to control noise and dust impacts?

Noise and dust control measures will be implemented in accordance with planning approval requirements. Hoarding and shade cloth have been erected to reduce noise and dust impacts on the school and local residents. The site will be regularly hosed down as required to minimise dust pending water restrictions.

How will traffic be managed?

Traffic management will be in place where required for the safety of the local community and workers. Traffic controllers will be used where required to manage entry and exit of vehicles to and from the construction site.

Who can I contact if I have a concern about construction work over the holidays?

If you have any queries or concerns about this project you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during business hours on 1300 482 651.

School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from Monday, 23 December to Friday, 3 January inclusive.

In an emergency, call triple zero (000).

For more information contact:

School Infrastructure NSW
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au

Phone: 1300 482 651

www.school in frastructure.nsw.gov. au

